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September 21, 2010

To:  Gadsden ISD Board of Education

From:  Steven W. Suggs, CFO/Central Purchasing Agent

Re:  Recommendation to accept Bid

       Berino Elementary School Addition and Remodel-2010

       Gadsden ISD Bid No. 10-11-01, PSFA Project No. P08-014

The Berino Elementary School Addition and Remodel-2010 project includes, but is not limited to, Phase I - new addition for kindergarten classrooms, special education classrooms, support spaces, site improvements for parking, drainage, playgrounds and landscaping, kindergarten parent drop-off, fire truck access, move portable buildings. Phase II – remodeling of existing buildings to include space remodeling, mechanical upgrades, electrical upgrades, plumbing upgrades, fire protection upgrades and floor, ceiling and window replacement.    

This project was bid and the bid opening was on July 22, 2010.  Ten bids were received.  The base bid, Alternate #1-Site Work, Alternate #2-Cabinets, countertops w/sinks, tall cabinets, Alternate #3-Stucco restoration at existing building.  All items bid were accepted for determination of the low bidder.
Low bid for all items was from ESA Construction, Inc. at $6,226,000.

Two bid protests were received and determinations issued regarding the protests.  After reviews of the protests by Alley Associates, staff of PSFA and the GISD attorney, it was determined that the protests were without merit and rejected.  Alley Associates has declined to issue a recommendation letter as they do not agree with the assessment made by PSFA regarding the request in the bid document for a 3 year extended maintenance service agreement.  PSFA issued a statement to the District indicating that the bid received from ESA Construction, Inc. was a responsible bid and could be accepted, including the 3 year extended maintenance service agreement.
Based on the reviews of the bid protests and consideration of the response from PSFA, as Central Purchasing Agent for the District, I issued Determinations of Protest rejecting both protests.

It is my recommendation as Central Purchasing Agent to award the bid to ESA Construction, Inc. and proceed with the project.
